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July 20, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed contract, if approved, will allow the King County Sheriff’s Office (“KCSO”) to provide services at King County Housing Authority (“KCHA”) residences in north King County through December 2011 and, potentially, for years beyond. 
The KCSO has partnered with KCHA to provide community policing services at KCHA’s Ballinger Homes location in Shoreline since October 1, 1996.  This proposed contract extends those services to five additional KCHA residence locations in north King County, listed below. The proposed contract provides community policing at these locations on an overtime basis at KCHA’s request up to $20,000 in 2011, and allows for annual contract renewal.  The goals of community policing are to reduce crime and to improve residents’ perception of safety.  To this end, KCSO will provide services that include block watch education, crime prevention classes, community policing, and emphasis patrol. 
Residences to be served in 2011 under this contract include:  
1. Ballinger Homes

2. Briarwood

3. Lake House

4. Northridge I / Northridge II

5. Paramount House

6. Pepper Tree

The Sheriff’s Office has worked in partnership with KCHA for 15 years as KCHA has prioritized crime prevention and crime reduction for its residents.  Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office can continue to participate in this worthwhile effort. 
Thank you in advance for considering this proposed contract agreement.  Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Robin Rask, KCSO Contracts Unit, at 206-205-0740.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 
    Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, PSB 
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff
Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office
